The Roman Catholic Community of

Saint Paschal Baylon



5384 Wilson Mills Road, Highland Heights OH 44143 | 440-442-3410 | School: 440-442-6766 | www.SaintPaschal.com



LITURGY

Eucharist

Sunday The Lord's Day: 8-м., 10, 12=v., 7 Saturday: 9-м., Vigit 4:30=v. Weekdays: 6:30-м. 7 only, 9-м. M-F, 12:16=v. M/W, 11:30-w. Saint Ann Shrine: M-F

Liturgy of the Hours Morning Prayer: 8w OLBS Chapel Evening Prayer: 4:45ps OLBS Chapel

Rite of Penance

Anytime by appointment or at the Perish Office Saturday: 3:30-w - 4:15 individual Communal Rite 2: Advent and Lent

Anointing of the Sick

First Sunday of the month after 8-w Mass CLBS Chapel. Please ask a priest to anoint at church or come to you.

Celebration of Other Sacraments and Processes Please contact the Parish Office for: Becoming Catholic, Baptism, Confirmation, Matrimony, Annulment and Vocations.

DEVOTION

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament Weekdays, around the clock, our Community at Prayer ministry keeps vigil until the Lord's return and extends our prayer and praise of the Mass. Visits always welcome. Commit to an hour of prayer with your family in the Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel OLBS Chapel.

The Rosary

Monday - Saturday: 8:30AM OLBS Chapel Wednesday: 11AM Saint Ann Shrine

Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard Eymard Spiritual Group: A Tuesday each month Anytime OLBS Chapel Thuradays, Day of the Eucharist

We Rent Our Spaces

Plan on having one of your family events here at SPB by checking on the evallability of our hells and meetings rooms. With two kitchens and other spaces, celebrate your important events with usl Contact the parish office.

SERVICE

Communion of the Sick Call the Parish Office to set up a visit

Manna Ministry

Helping parishioners in need, call the Parish Office

Helping Hands

Weekly food distribution: Contact Deacon Joe

Saint Paschal Baylon is a joyful, welcoming community centered in the Eucharist. Through our prayer and liturgy, we are empowered to grow in faith, love and service.

Office Hours Weekdays: 8AM – 8PM Weekends: 8AM – 12PM Bulletin Material Bulletin@SaintPaschal.com

THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, November 16, 2015, Weekday

Mc 1:10-15,41-43,54-57,62-63; Ps 119:53,61,134,150,155,158; Lk 18:35-43

9:00 a.m. **MASS: Shirley LoPorto**

11:30 a.m. MASS: Michael Stiscak, (St. Ann Shrine)

MASS: Parishioner Intentions 12:15 p.m.

Usher Meeting – AED Training, Kazel Room 7:00 p.m.

Tuesday, November 17, 2015, Saint Elizabeth of Hungary, Religious

Mc 6:18-31: Ps 3:2-7: Lk 19:1-10

6:30 a.m. **MASS: Special Intention**

9:00 a.m. **MASS: The McNamara Family**

10:00 a.m. ARISE Group, Arkins MASS: (St. Ann Shrine) 11:30 a.m.

Men's Bible Study, Arkins and Kazel Rooms 7:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m. Finance Meeting, Saint Julie Billiart Room

Wednesday, November 18, 2015, Weekday

Mc 7:1,20-31; Ps 17:1bcd,5-6,8b,15; Lk 19:11-28; Acts 28:11-16,30-31;

Mt 14:22-33

9:00 a.m. MASS: Filipo Simonetta

MASS: Frank Rustia, (St. Ann Shrine) 11:30 a.m. MASS: John & Catherine Balchick 12:15 p.m.

2:00 p.m. ARISE Group, Arkins Room

6:00 p.m. Bereavement / Welcoming Dinner, Parlor and Kazel Room

7:00 p.m. Bible Study, Arkins Room

7:00 p.m. Saint Peter Julian Study, Eymard Room

Thursday, November 19, 2015, Weekday

Mc 2:15-29; Ps 50:1b-2,5-6,14-15; Lk 19:41-44

MASS: Giovanni Vincelli 9:00 a.m. 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Prayer Shawl, Parlor 6:00 p.m.

ARISE Group, Kazel Room 7:00 p.m.

7:00 p.m. RCIA, Family Life Center Library Athletic Association, Eymard 8:00 p.m.

Friday, November 20, 2015, Weekday

Mc 4:36-37,52-59; Chr 29:10bcd,11-12; Lk 19:45-48

MASS: Audrone Tribiciehe 9:00 a.m.

MASS: Nicole Haurilek, (St. Ann Shrine) 11:30 a.m.

8:00 a.m. All Day Craft Show Set-Up, FLC, School and OBH

Saturday, November 21, 2015, The Presentation of the Blessed

Virgin Mary

Mc 6:1-13; Ps 9:2-4,6,16,19; Lk 20:27-40

9:00 a.m. MASS: Joseph & Catherine Feke Associates Meeting, Kazel Room 2:00 p.m. 4:30 p.m. MASS: Ignazio Francesco Leone 9:00 a.m. Craft Show, FLC, School and OBH

Sunday, November 22, 2015, OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST, KING OF THE UNIVERSE, THIRTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Dn 7:13-14; Ps 93:1-2,5; Rv 1:5-8; Jn 18:33b-37

8:00 a.m. MASS: Helen & Frank Strah 10:00 a.m. **MASS: Terrence McCreary**

11:00 a.m. Baptism Class, Parlor

12:00 p.m. MASS: Bernice & Dan Marimpietri 2:00 p.m. CYO Basketball Training, OBH

MASS: James Neiner 7:00 p.m.

> Bulletin Cover Photo: John Thomas J. Lane, SSS Pastor Column Photo: Eva Pawlak

SAVE THE DATES!

- INSTALLATION OF THE NEW PRESIDENT @ URUSLINE COLLEGE: Tuesday, November 17, 3:00 p.m. Sr. Christine De Vinne, OSU, at the Chapel of the Most Holy Trinity, Ursuline Sisters Motherhouse.
- **FINANCE COUNCIL:** Tuesday, November 17, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billiart Room. If you have items or questions for the Finance Council, please contact greg.buehner@hotmail.com or kmartin@sgmorris.com.
- COURSE OF STUDY on SAINT PETER JULIAN EYMARD & THE EUCHARIST: Wednesday, November 18, 7:00 p.m. in Eymard Room
- **CRAFT SHOW:** Saturday, November 21 from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
- **RITE OF ACCEPTANCE:** Sunday, November 22 at 10:00 a.m. Mass. We will welcome children and adults to the first step in the process of becoming Catholic.
- LITURGY COMMISSION: Monday, November 23, 6:00 p.m. in the Parlor.
- **VOCATION DAYS:** Monday, November 23, 7:00 p.m. PSR-Tours of the Rectory & Convent.
 - Tuesday, November 24, 9:00 a.m. 2:30 p.m.: Day School Mass, Panel discussion, Tours! Learn about religious life, the Sisters of Notre Dame, Blessed Sacrament Community, married and single life vocations! We give thanks to God for the many ways we live our call to serve Christ!
- HILLCREST MINISTERIAL INTERFAITH THANKSGIVING SERVICE Tuesday, November 24, at Bethany Covenant Church (Ridgebury and Richmond Road), 7:00 p.m. Let us pray together with our brothers and sisters in the area to thank God for our great world.
- **SCHOOL MASS:** Tuesday, November 24, 9:00 a.m. where we will focus on gratitude for our Vocation.
- SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL: Tuesday, November 24, 7:00 p.m. in Saint Julie Billiart Room.
- **SPB THANKSGIVING DAY MASS** Thursday, November 26 at 9:00 a.m. We will have a special blessing and gift during the Mass. Please bring canned food items and other supplies for the Helping Hands Pantry.
- FIRST SUNDY OF ADVENT: November 29 Happy New Year!
- ARISE FAITH SHARING SMALL GROUPS GATHERING POTLUCK: Sunday, November 29 at 1:00 p.m. in Eymard Room. We have 6 small groups meeting and they will gather as one to celebrate this Pastoral Plan Promulgation and spend time together as a larger group. Join the next faith sharing small groups during Lent.
- SPIRITUAL EVENT FOR ADVENT LUKE LIVE PARISH ADVENT MISSION November 28 December 2 (Part 2 continues with Fr. James DiLuzio CSP who brought us Part 1 last Lent) 7:00 p.m. each weekday night ending with a social by the Welcoming Committee, Wednesday, December 2. YOUTH GROUP will provide BABYSITTING! Everyone may be present and enjoy!

Schedule of Events – Come to ONE or Come to ALL:

- Preaching at all the weekend Masses, First Sunday of Advent
- Monday, 9:00 a.m. Mass presentation
- Monday, 7:00 p.m. Presentation with PSR
- Tuesday, 9:00 a.m. Mass presentation
- Tuesday, 11:30 a.m. Eymard Spiritual Group Presentation
- Tuesday, 7:00 p.m. Presentation
- Wednesday, 9:00 a.m. School Mass Presentation
- Wednesday, 1:15 p.m. School Assembly/Presentation
- Wednesday, 7:00 p.m. Presentation
- **LADIES GUILD:** Our 5th Annual Ladies Night Out is Thursday, December 3 from 7:00 p.m. 9:00 p.m. in Family Life Center.
- IMMACULATE CONCEPTION OF MARY (Patron Saint of the USA) HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION What a joy to celebrate God's plan:
 - o Vigil Mass: 7:00 p.m. Monday, December 7 with PSR Students.
 - o Solemnity: 6:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m. (with our school students), 12:15 p.m., 7:00 p.m. Join us or do a novena.
- **ADVENT PENANCE SERVICES:** Monday, December 7, 9:45 a.m. with school students; Monday, December 14, 7:00 p.m. (at SPB) and Thursday, December 17, 7:00 p.m. (at Saint Clare).
- **PTO**: Next meeting is Tuesday, December 8, 7:00 p.m., Eymard Room.
- YEAR OF MERCY GIFT OF SELF INTERNATIONAL CONVOCATION hosted here at SPB July 29 31, 2016 reserve the date take your vacation with us! Hosting people here from around the world!

EDUCATION

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON CATHOLIC SCHOOL NEWS - We want to celebrate our 60 years of existence with former alumni! On April 9, 2016, we will be hosting a special alumni event. It begins with Mass at 7:00 p.m., followed by tours of the school along with wine, cheese, and dessert. Our evening will culminate in presenting our first annual Distinguished Alumni Award! If you know an alumnus of Saint Paschal Baylon School who serves his/her community well and who continues to live our mission of Christ-centered values, please check with the school office during the month of December for a nomination form. Thank you! Interested in taking a tour of our school? Email us at office@saintpaschal.com or call at 440-442-6766 to set up an appointment. Tours are now being scheduled for the third Thursdays of the month.

Here are some great things happening this week:

- Monday, November 16 is a Walk-a-thon T-shirt day. Those who purchased this year's Walk-a-thon T-shirt may dress down with this year's shirt.
- Join us for the 9:00 a.m. Liturgy on Wednesday, November 18. Grade 7 is planning the Mass.
- Photo Club meets on Friday, November 20.
- The Ladies Guild Craft Show is being held on Saturday, November 20.
 Don't miss it!

God bless,

Carol L. Jansky, Principal

SCHOOL

DO YOU HAVE A CAMERA YOU AREN'T USING? - Our day school is in need of several digital cameras. If you can donate a gently used one in working condition or would care to donate a new one, we would appreciate it. Kindly drop any cameras off to the parish office. Thank you so much!

HEINEN'S - Happy Holidays everyone! So far, 91 people have signed up for the ABC rewards program for Saint Paschal Baylon. We have had roughly 200 sign up over the last several years, which resulted in roughly a \$2,000 annual donation to the school. **WE HAVE TO RE-SIGN UP EVERY YEAR!** So please CALL 1-855-475-2300 X2337 to sign up. Heinen's continues to match up to 1% of our purchases. There is no cost to you if you are already shopping at Heinen's, so please make the call before you stock up for the Holidays.

CLOWN AND HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

The Clown and Helping Hands Ministry not only feeds and clothes the homeless but we also evangelize without even knowing it. Last Wednesday night, after one of our stops, a young man approached our van. He stated he was a student at Tri-C Community College and lived nearby. He said, "My room overlooks an area where you feed some of the homeless and for the past four years I have been admiring your hard work. I am impressed that you come in all weather conditions and never miss a Wednesday. I would like to be part of your group and help with this very giving mission." This college student has now joined our group and will help us feed the homeless every Wednesday. This year for the first time the PSR students and their families will take on the project of making our Christmas bags for the women shelters. They will be working on this project Sunday, December 6 after the 10:00 a.m. Mass. If anyone from the parish would like to help or donate items please feel free to contact me or just show up on December 6. It will be a morning of coffee, donuts and cheerful bag stuffing. Thank you and God bless you and our parish. GOD IS GOOD ALL THE TIME.....ALL THE TIME GOD IS GOOD.

YOUTH MINISTRY

"I arise today through a mighty strength, the invocation of the Trinity, through a belief in the threeness, through Confession of the oneness, of the Creator of creation." - St. Patrick

Thank you to everyone who attended our annual *Kick-It For Cancer*. This year we raised over \$1,700. 100% of our earnings will be donated to *Kick-It For Cancer*. We had eight full teams, over 50 players, and a gorgeous day playing kick ball. Be sure to check out our Facebook page for pictures from our amazing day! This week we will have our annual Charlie Brown Thanksgiving Feast and will focus on our Chosen Night. The purpose of our meeting this week is to give our teens an overview of salvation history. We begin with the question, "How could a good God allow so much suffering and evil?" We will explore the goodness of God's creation, how sin and evil entered the world, and God's redemptive plan, which is centered in the person and work of Christ, and the establishment of the Church.

We will not have a youth group meeting until our Advent Retreat on December 6th. Please RSVP for the retreat to Mrs. Mickol by December 4th at emickol@saintpaschal.com. Please pray for our 19 pilgrims traveling to Indianapolis to the National Catholic Youth Conference on November 19-22: Emmi Bowles, Marisa Brownlee, Erin Brownlee, Ally Panzero, Bridget Dickens, Jack Ina, Joey Thornton, Natalie Thornton, Jordan Pohlhammer, Elizabeth Pona, Cara Faddoul, Alli Kulbago, Holly Sirk, Brad Anderson, Claire Chaikin, Evamarie Mickol, Tania McGinnis, Tamara Meeks, and Rachel Mills. Know we will be praying for each of you!

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE...



Last Sunday with Mark's Gospel: We are winding down in this liturgical year. Time for us to get ready for the Advent Wreath, Jesse Tree or Calendar for the kids and other items that help us celebrate the holy season – the first liturgical season of the year. November 29 begins this special season – and I hope you are preparing in your homes and will prepare here at SPB with our special Advent Mission, bringing back Fr. James Di Luzio, CSP – for part 2 of LUKE LIVE.

We Did It! We Raised Enough to Build a Home in Haiti! Congratulations SPB & thank you for your continued witness of your faith. From the 2nd

collection, we were able to collect enough money to have a home built in Haiti for our mission trip **February 22 – 26**. This \$3,200 does not include the individual parishioners who mailed their envelopes separately! THANK YOU-THANK YOU! Now, won't you join with us and go down to Haiti and paint this house? (We are not able to physically build a cement blockhouse in Haiti because of the physical labor issues, but we are able to paint and build other parts of this house.) Here are some details:

- \$1,150 for hotel, meals, security and bus/taxi services in Haiti.
- Plus airfare from CLE to Fort Lauderdale.
- Plus airfare from Fort Lauderdale to Haiti on the Food for the Poor chartered plane.

Let me know soon, so that we may place our deposit. Deposit is needed by Christmas. We need a minimum of 10 more people. Thanks for prayerfully considering.

Speakers in the Church & Narthex: We are constantly improving our sound system to assist our worship. Two additional speakers will be added for the inner rim of the nave to end certain "dead zones" and three speakers will be added to the narthex, so that it may be an additional Cry Room. We are blessed that at some Masses the Cry Room is quite full.

Pastoral Council Suggestion Box: We received 6 papers in the suggestion box in the narthex and these were discussed at our Pastoral Council Meeting, November 2. We usually do not respond to anonymous items; we wish we had some names, especially for job search, but the Council did what to thank the six people who did contribute a question, comment or suggestion. Here are the comments:

- 1. **Cover for the Blessed Sacrament.** While this is done on Catholic TV, it is not part of the rites of the church or liturgically allowed. When not able to expose the Blessed Sacrament in a monstrance, it is to be reposed in a tabernacle.
- 2. Praying for our troops, police and firefighters those who protect us. We need to bring this up at each Mass. This is a value to us; we pray for many things during the course of the liturgical year and week. They are prayed for on a weekly basis.
- 3. Bulletin board in the main narthex for advertisement. We do have a bulletin board in the center or main narthex. If you would like to post on the board or in the bulletin, submit to the bulletin editor (Michelle, extension 103) and Communication Director (Kathy, extension 109).

- 4. **A Mass for singles, widows and widowers, once a month.** We do have a special Mass for widows and widowers in the Bereavement Ministry. There are singles ministries that do operate out of our parish and the area. Please contact Julie (extension 128) or myself for clarification.
- 5. Group of people concerned about the use and availability of the Family Life Center. We have procedures for reserving parish meeting space on a first come, first serve basis. The Family Life Center is available for use throughout the day and night. Thankfully, the loan for this center was paid in full in 2009. Please contact Patty or Michelle (who schedules rooms) or me to further discuss the concerns.

Part 17 – Why We Do What We Do During Mass – Mass intentions? In the first three years of my pastorate (we are now in our 7th year!) we wrote about this custom regularly in the bulletin, especially when the Mass was revised in 2011. A question from the suggestion box reminds us why we do not say the name or intention for the Mass during the Universal Prayers and we are hesitant to return to this previous custom.

- Our value as a parish is that we are a stewardship parish freely giving our time, talent and treasure.
- We do pause in a moment of silence and reflection to pray for the intention of the Mass.
- We publicize the names in the bulletin so that all our parishioners know
 who the Mass is requested for so that even those who are not at the Mass
 are able to pray for the intention of the Mass.
- We also invite families who offer the Mass intention to sit at the credence (gift) table and represent the parish by bringing up the gifts of bread and wine. I use this moment as a way to thank the family for the Mass intention.
- The Mass is for everyone's intentions, not just for one.
- There is nothing in Canon Law or the General Instruction on the Roman Missal that tells us to practice this custom.
- We do not wish for a particular family to be singled out or honored because they "paid" for a Mass.
- In the past, people wished for a refund if the name was mispronounced at Mass or the wrong name was read or misprinted in the bulletin.
- Contact me for any clarification.

Thanks for your comments and suggestions. Keep them coming – online, through the suggestion box in the narthex or with our ombudsman, Tom Kelly, through his special email address in the bulletin. Help us accomplish things by sharing a name or contact info for someone from Pastoral Council to get back with you. We appreciate the respectful dialog, suggestions, comments and insights: while we may not agree on everything, it's important we listen and hear one another – and I appreciate that very much. And as always, let us continue to pray for each other.

In Christ our Eucharist,

Huttomitsness

Reverend John Thomas J. Lane, SSS, Class of 1979

Pastor

Tweeting: @jtlanesss/ Email: jtlanesss@gmail.com / Phone 440-442-3410 x111

STEWARDSHIP REPORT

WE COUNT ON YOU – We celebrate the Lord's Day, Sunday, as a way to fulfill God's commandment and worship the Father in Spirit and Truth. (See John 3). Worship is another TEAM Sport – we cannot do it alone and without everyone participating together. THANK YOU for joining with us, the Body of Christ and Roman Catholic Community at Saint Paschal Baylon! **Weekly attendance count for October 31/November 1 (time change/Halloween weekend):**

Saturday Vigil, 4:30 p.m.	288
Sunday, 8:00 a.m.	272
Sunday, 10:00 a.m.	624
Sunday, 12:00 p.m.	301
Sunday, 7:00 p.m.	209

Due to the mail/envelope confusion, your envelope for the roof/maintenance loan will be accepted any week during November in the first collection basket. Thanks for continuing to help us with this payment – we are making great strides and only owe \$279,943.76 to Key Bank. This is SPB's only debt and we appreciate your monthly sacrifices.

QUESTIONS ABOUT ENVELOPES? Or any other <u>financial matters</u> of the parish, please contact our Business Manager, Patty Knezevic at extension 101.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT: As usual, the priests do not prepare or work on the financial or offertory statements of the parishioners. Fr. Lane signs the letter, but the Business Office prepares it. Please contact Patty for questions, concerns or special issues. As usual, the statements will not be mailed in January – they will be placed for your pick up at the front office when they are ready. A notice will be placed in this column to remind you.

TITHING/TALENT/TREASURE - Have you thought of leaving a legacy, especially for our faith, church and school? Remember Saint Paschal Baylon in your will or trust to continue our award-winning traditions and education. **The Sunday Collection:**

Tithing for November 8, 2015 - \$18,695.00 Christmas Decorations (2nd collection) - \$565.00

Our Suggestion box - May I Suggest...?

As part of our Pastoral Plan, our Saint Paschal Baylon Pastoral Staff and Pastoral Council are always interested in your ideas, suggestions, improvements and more! Through our "ombudsman," Tom Kelley, you are able to share your input: tjk12@case.edu. Additionally, we now have a yellow suggestion box in the narthex underneath the intention book. Place your comments in this box for the Pastoral Council.

COURSE OF STUDY-SAINT PETER JULIAN EYMARD

THE COURSE OF STUDY – Our Saint Peter Julian Eymard Faith Formation Program for Wednesday, November 18 will feature Father Norman Pelletier, SSS, former Superior General and Provincial Superior for the Congregation. He is the author of *Tomorrow Will Be Too Late*, one of the source books used in the course. The program is from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. in the Eymard Room.

PSR & CONFIRMATION NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

We are going to continue the Helping Hands Giving Program through PSR. We are asking that each PSR student raise and donate \$10 (amount flexible according to your ability) to create over 250 bags filled with all the necessary items to help the homeless in Cleveland for our brutal winter season. Make checks payable to Saint Paschal Baylon with "Giving Program" in the memo. **Vocation Night Tours:** On Monday, November 23, PSR will be touring the Parish Office, the offices of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament, as well as the Convent. Make sure to arrive on time. Pick up will be from the Church on November 23 at 8:00 p.m. Please pray for those discerning their vocation.

INFANT BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED: If you are interested in having your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440- 442-3410 ext. 107 to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, November 22 following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

8th **GRADE CONFIRMATION: Session 2:** Our 2nd Confirmation session is Sunday, November 22 starting with 10:00 a.m. Mass. Again, we will sit together near the baptismal font. Following the closing song, the students will walk through the FLC to the school. Please have a ride for your child outside of the FLC at 12:15 p.m.

RCIA NEWS

If you've been attending Mass for a while but are not Catholic, we invite you to look deeper into the Catholic faith. We invite you to learn what Catholics believe in an open and welcoming environment. If you or someone you know is interested in becoming Catholic, please contact George Peko 440-442-3410 ext. 107 or email at pseason.gov ext. 107 or emailto: 107 or e

IF YOU ARE NEED OF A CAREGIVER: Please contact Connie Tilenni at 216-513-3941 for more information.

LADIES' GUILD

LADIES' GUILD HOLIDAY CRAFT SHOW – SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 21ST - Please join us for our highly anticipated Annual Holiday Craft Show on Saturday, November 21st from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. This show promises to be the **BEST HOLIDAY SHOW EVER!** There will be 140 craft tables to view. You'll be sure to find unique gifts for yourself or for that special someone on your holiday shopping list. There will also be a surprise visit from Santa and his helpers.

LADIES' GUILD – Is hosting their 5th Annual "Ladies Night Out" event on Thursday, December 3 from 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center. We hope you will join us for a spectacular evening featuring Gary Ann Salon. Come out to be pampered, shop with our special selection of vendors, who are some of our very own SPB ladies and enjoy a **FREE** and lovely evening together. More details to follow on this event.

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING DECEASED PARISHIONERS

Theresa Micale, Armita Ross, Dorothy Tonovitz, Margaret Zaffuto, Helen Strah, John DeFranco, Anne Lorek, Mary Frances Pacsi and Kathleen Bryne

GREETERS MINISTRY

GREETERS NEEDED – There is still time to sign up as a greeter for Advent. The sign-up posters are located in the Narthex. While we anticipate the coming of Christ, come and offer hospitality to your extended family. If you have any questions, please contact or text Jennifer Bartlett at 440-864-0184.

OTHER NEWS

DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT POSITION - Saint Paschal Baylon parish has an immediate need for a full-time, accomplished Advancement Director. Demonstrated recorded success in creating and administering fund development programs, capital campaigns and major gift solicitation; research, cultivate and categorize strategic internal and community donor databases. Candidate will establish an advancement program unique to the mission and needs of the church and school. Bachelor's degree (Masters a plus) with minimum of 5 years' experience required. Strong computer skills with proficiency in Word, Excel, Raisers Edge and other relevant software languages necessary. Submit cover letter and resume via email to: kathy@saintpaschal.com Saint Paschal Baylon parish is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

JESUIT RETREAT HOUSE:

NOVEMBER 21 & 22 - CHARIS - The Seekers' Retreat for Young Adults in their 20's & 30's. Join other young adults for an overnight retreat experience that will help you focus on what you really want for your life. The retreat starts Saturday, November 21st at 9:00 a.m. and concludes on Sunday, November 22nd at noon. The Sacrament of Reconciliation and the Sunday liturgy are included. The cost is \$90 and covers 3 meals, room and the program. Financial assistance is available. For more information contact Barb Leggott at Jesuit Retreat House at irhcleve@att.net or call 440-884-9300 ext. 310. To register, charis.website/retreats/find-a-retreat/ Charis offers retreat experiences in the Jesuit tradition for men and women in their 20s and 30s, helping them to develop deeper spiritual lives and stronger connections to faith communities.

DECEMBER 14, 2015. FROM ADVENT TO CHRISTMAS - Building the Spirit of Mercy, Hope & Joy - Presented by Fr. Norm Douglas. Advent is the season of hope and anticipation. It is good to consider what we are hoping for and what sort of world we are anticipating. The birth of Christ is about a new order coming to the world. On December 8 in this Advent, Pope Francis will open a Holy Year of Mercy. How do we open ourselves in this season to experience God's mercy in our lives as a source of hope and joy that shapes our celebration of Christmas? How do we foster this spirit of mercy, hope and joy in the New Year in our lives and our relationships? Lunch is included. 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Cost is \$35. To register contact Jesuit Retreat House 440-884-9300 or visit www.jrh-cleveland.org.

AROUND THE DIOCESE

YOUNG ADULT ADVENT RETREAT - A TIME FOR MERCY -

Young adults 20-40, begin your Advent season with a mini retreat, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, December 5, 2015. We will focus on Advent as a season of mercy. Our speaker will be Fr. Joe Fortuna, pastor of Our Lady of the Lake Parish in Euclid. Lunch is included. Receive Advent reflection materials and purchase an Advent wreath if you wish. Cost for the retreat is \$15. Advent wreaths are \$5.00. Location: Cuvilly House 18021 Marcella Rd. Cleveland, OH 44119. Register by December 1 to Sr. Kate Hine: khine@ndec.org or 440-476-6094.

PASTORAL STAFF: (440) 442-3410

PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS, ext. **111**

itlanesss@gmail.com

PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. John Christman, SSS, ext. 110

jchristman@blessedsacrament.com

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Deacon Joseph Bourgeois, SSS, ext. **108**

joeyappytheclown@aol.com

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Deacon Robert Bowers, ext. **100**

IMBowers@aol.com

COMMUNICATION: Kathy Pohlhammer, ext. **109**

kathy@saintpaschal.com

MAINTENANCE: Roger Fisher, Supervisor, ext. 100

rwfisher53@yahoo.com

Jon Detzel, Assistant Supervisor

Vince Costanzo, OBH & Parish Office

Chris Clark, School

Labeeb Beggiani, Church & FLC

HILLCREST HOSPITAL: Lito Hitosis, SSS, Chaplain, (440) 312-4500

litzky@lycos.com

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: Carol Jansky, Principal (440) 442-6766

cjansky@saintpaschal.com

BUSINESS MANAGER: Patty Knezevic, ext. **101**

patty@saintpaschal.com

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Michelle Mazza, ext. 103

bulletin@saintpaschal.com

YOUTH MINISTER: Evamarie Mickol, ext. **102**

emickol@saintpaschal.com

MUSIC & LITURGY: Julie Parrotta, ext. 128

musicministry@saintpaschal.com

CATECHETICAL LEADERS: Anna & George Peko, ext. **107**

Baptism Class, PSR & RCIA

psr@saintpaschal.com

RECEPTIONIST: Stefi Somrack, ext. **0**

parishoffice@saintpaschal.com

Blessed Sacrament Community in Residence (SSS):

- Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, extension 122
- Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS
- Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine, extension 105
- Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS
- Rev. Dennis Ruane, SSS, Counselor, extension 239